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Question: 

a) Please provide details on the risk assessment undertaken as a part of the preparation for 

the implementation of the Department’s introduced automated compliance and debt 

recovery work?  

b) Please provide details on what specific steps were taken by the Department to ensure the 

health and safety of staff and customers were not put at risk as a result of the 

implementation of the introduced automated compliance and debt recovery work? 

 

Answer: 

a) Risk assessments for the measure were completed in line with the Department’s project 

management methodology.  A comprehensive risk assessment was undertaken at the 

commencement of the measure and risks are continuously monitored.   

b) The safety and well-being of staff and recipients is a top priority for the Department.  

Significant focus and effort has been invested over the last 18 months to continue to 

develop and improve the Department’s approach to the prevention and management of 

customer aggression and the customer service skills needed by staff to respond to our 

recipients.  This work has included the development of new customer aggression 

emergency response guidelines, the development of new service skills training and 

corresponding training on how to prevent, de-escalate and respond to aggression, whether 

this is face to face or over the phone.   

In addition, the Department has developed and launched a new psychological health 

strategy for our staff to create an inclusive and positive workplace culture that minimises 

psychosocial risks and promotes mental health and wellbeing. 
 

 

 

 

 


